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HEARING OFFICER ORDER  
CONTINUING HEARING 

 
 
Entered:  September 26, 2013 

 
BY THE HEARING OFFICER: 
 

Upon the verified complaint of John A. Fecht, Director, Warehouse 
Department, (Complainant), Frontier Trading, Inc., Roff, Oklahoma a/k/a 
Heartland-Frontier Trading Company and Frontier Trading Company, (Respondent) is 
alleged to be in violation of the Grain Dealer Act, Neb. Rev. Stat. § 75-901 et 
seq. (2008) (The Act) by operating as a grain dealer without a grain dealer 
license.   

 
Complainant seeks civil penalties and a cease and desist order pursuant to 

pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. § 75-910 and Neb. Admin. Code, Title 291, Ch. 8 § 
003.11.    Respondent has not yet been able to provide a reviewed or audited 
financial statement and the remainder of the application is still being reviewed 
by the Department. On September 25, 2013, Respondent notified the Department that 
it had retained a certified public accountant able to review its financials and 
requested a continuance of the hearing.  

 
Therefore, the Hearing Officer finds that the hearing previously scheduled 

for October 1, 2013 be continued to allow additional time for the Respondent to 
come into compliance with licensing requirements and for the Department to review 
those portions of the Application filed to date. 

 
The Hearing Officer finds that the hearing should be continued to November 

13, 2013 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission Hearing Room, 300 The Atrium, 1200 N 
Street, Lincoln, Nebraska immediately following the hearing in Rule/Reg No. 191. 

 
If auxiliary aids or reasonable accommodations are needed for attendance at 

the meeting, please call the Commission at (402) 471-3101.  For people with 
hearing/speech impairments, please call the Commission at (402) 471-0213 (TDD) or 
the Nebraska Relay System at (800) 833-7352 (TDD) or (800) 833-0920 (Voice).  
Advance notice of at least seven days is needed when requesting an interpreter. 
 

O R D E R 
 
 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Hearing Officer that hearing shall be held on 
November 13, 2013 at 1:30 p.m. in the Commission Hearing Room, 300 The Atrium, 
1200 N Street, Lincoln, Nebraska immediately following the hearing in Rule/Reg 
No. 191. 

 
 
MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 26th day of September, 2013. 

 
 
 
 
  By: ______________________________________   
 Gerald L. Vap 
 
 
  


